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End of a Busy Term 
 

It has been a frenetic term. Everyone seems to be working incredibly 

hard and will have well and truly earned the next break. 
 

During Term 3 we have celebrated Book Week, showcased students’ 
creative talents in the school’s Big Night Out, and there have been 

numerous excursions, providing opportunities to connect student 

learning to the real world. The school has also continued to provide 
extracurricular opportunities such as Guitar Club, Homework Club, 

Choir, Technology Club and Art Club. 
 

Of course, our teachers continue to provide high quality teaching 

and learning that caters for the needs of all students. While all this 
has been happening, our Year 12 students have been working 

towards their HSC, submitting their bodies of work in Visual Arts, 
performing their pieces for Music and Drama and submitting their 

major design projects in Multimedia. 
 

Farewell and good luck, Year 12! 

 
Given that our Year 12 students finish at the end of this term and 

begin their HSC exams I want to wish them well in the HSC. I want 
to remind them to continue to work hard and prepare well for this 

challenging task, and to remember that achievement is about hard 

work and perseverance.                                                          

COMING EVENTS…… 
 

 

27 September – Year 12 Graduation 

Ceremony and Graduation Dinner 

28 September – Last day of Term 3 

15 October – First day of Term 4 for all 

students 

18 October – Higher School Certificate 

exams begin 

7 November – Higher School Certificate 

exams finish 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 
 

Email: 

jjcahill-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Website: 

https://jjcahill-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

Facebook: 

J J Cahill Memorial High School Official 

 

FROM THE 
PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

mailto:jjcahill-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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It is about not giving up when things get hard. It is about being consistent and organised and doing something every 

day. Year 12, look after yourselves and look after each other. 
  

To parents of students facing the HSC. They need you at this time more than ever. It can be quite stressful for students 
approaching the exams. They need time to focus and study in a way that is more intense. This can also be a challenging 

time for parents trying to support their child and not being quite sure how to go about providing the support they need. 

While students need different things and may study in different ways some general principals are; 
 

 a space free of distraction. 

 minimise other expectations and responsibilities – If they have a part time job perhaps some weeks off during 

this period might be useful. 

 feeling that they are being looked after can help reduce stress – lunch brought to their room might be something 

that they see as a support. 

Parents and Citizens Association 

 
I want to send a big ‘thank you’ to parents who attended the P&C meeting this term. The discussion was very useful 

and I believe that we will make some good choices together that support our school and students. I had a number of 

parents sign up who were unable to attend. We value parent participation and their contribution to the school and 
would greatly appreciate more parents getting involved in the P&C. 

 
The next P&C meeting will start at 6:30pm on 30th of October in the school common room. It will run for 60 to 90 

minutes and be finished no later than 8pm. If you can only come for some of it please feel welcome to leave when you 

need to. I will provide food and refreshments from our new canteen – they put on a great spread. Very healthy and 
high quality food. 

 
We will discuss the following and there will be opportunities for parents to ask questions and raise concerns or seek 

clarification: 

 

 Fundraising - what will the funds from fundraising go towards? 

 Parent Voice - building a positive presence of JJ Cahill in the community. 

 School uniform. 

Parent Forums 
 

We are hoping to have another parent forum in Term 4 and I want to select a topic that parents would like to 
consider for discussion. I have created a Google form for parents to provide feedback about what they consider would 

be a suitable issue. It you visit the following link you can provide feedback about what you would like to discuss: 

https://goo.gl/forms/ueFceMY6yiYsvIzr2 
 

Once we have selected an issue, the goal will be to inform parents and establish the perception they may have of 
what is currently occurring, as well as to consider our future actions in this regard. 

 
Looking forward to working closely with you to support the future of our students. 

 

Thank you 
Ralph David 

Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://goo.gl/forms/ueFceMY6yiYsvIzr2
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 2015 A MESSAGE FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 
Farewell Year 12! 
 

This is the final newsletter Year 12 will be issued as students of our school. Of 
course they have access to and can read future editions on the website should they 

want to catch up on all things JJ! I want to take this opportunity to remind Year 12 

students to keep on striving for personal best and excellence. They are a dynamic 
group of students who have so much to offer society. Successful futures await for 

so many of them. In the next few years they may take different pathways. Some 
may continue to study; locally, interstate or abroad, some may take up immediate 

occupational opportunities and some may travel, but the experiences and 

friendships they have shared at school will forge their connections and memories 
when they meet again next. 

 
I know they will continue to support each other whenever that need should occur. They have welcomed so many new 

enrolments over the years into their friendships, hearts and homes. Some have shown a thirst for learning and a drive 

to succeed, others have been consistent in their application and attendance, while some others have managed their 
study commitments with part time employment and their responsibilities with their families. The school community, 

including all staff and students, wishes Year 12 the best of luck with their HSC exams and their future pathways and 
want them to know they are welcome to visit and share their stories at any time. 

 
Reminder: The HSC Examination starts Thursday 18 October 2018. 

 

TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEY 
 

Each year we ask students to tell us their opinion and overall school experience. For the past few years the school has 
participated in a survey from The Learning Bar called Tell Them From Me. This year the survey had a Focus on Learning 

with emphasis on student engagement, belonging, advocacy and application to learning. Students, staff and parents 

will have the opportunity to participate in this next survey. Members of the school community who would like to 
participate in this survey can use this link:   https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/jj2018 

 
We would like to encourage all parents, caregivers, and members of the community, to participate in these surveys so 

a more holistic response can be collected and then interpreted to learn about overall perspective and experience. 
 

BIG NIGHT OUT 

 
Congratulations to all performers and a special thank you to Mr Lim-Klumpes, Mr Hooper, Mr Sneddon and all staff who 

helped them with organising the event or ran food stores, sold tickets or had significant roles on the night. Without 
your commitment to our school and students we would never be able to hold such an event on our calendar. I am sure 

you would agree with me that it was a fantastic night showcasing the amazing talents our students have. If you were 

not able to make it on the night please mark this event in 2019 when we publicise the date. I am sure you will be 
impressed. 

 
Please encourage your child to attend school every day to consolidate their learning and development. Consistent school 

attendance is the biggest influencer of successful learning and ability to develop a sense of school belonging with strong 

friendships and valued connections with teachers. 
 

Have a great break and see you all from the very first day of Term 4 on Monday 
 
John Mifsud 

Deputy Principal 

 
 

 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/jj2018
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 2015 LIBRARY NEWS 

Shortlisted and Winners of the Children’s Book Awards 2018 
 
‘In the Dark Spaces’ by Cally Black: 

The latest winner of the Ampersand Prize is a genre-smashing hostage drama about 
14-year-old Tamara, who's faced with an impossible choice when she falls for her 

kidnappers. Yet this is no ordinary kidnapping. Tamara has been living on a star 
freighter in deep space, and her kidnappers are terrifying Crowpeople – the only 

aliens humanity has ever encountered. 

 

‘How to Bee’ by MacDibble, By Bren MacDibble: 
 

 
WINNER: CBCA Book of the Year for Younger 

Readers, 2018 

WINNER: 2018 NSW Premier's Literary Awards, 

Ethel Turner Prize for Young People's Literature 
WINNER: 2018 New Zealand Book Awards, 

Wright Family Foundation Esther Glen Award for 
Junior Fiction 

 

Peony lives with her sister and grandfather on a fruit farm outside the city. In a 
world where real bees are extinct, the quickest, bravest kids climb the fruit trees and 

pollinate the flowers by hand. All Peony really wants is to be a bee. Life on the farm 
is a scrabble, but there is enough to eat and a place to sleep, and there is love. Then 

Peony's mother arrives to take her away from everything she has ever known, and 
all Peony's grit and quick thinking might not be enough to keep her safe. 

 

 
 

‘Mopoke’ by Bunting, By Philip Bunting: 

Mopoke the owl loves peace and quiet, but the bush is full of many, many annoying 

disturbances. Poor Mopoke is about to find out that you can't always get what you 

want. Visually brilliant, and hysterically funny, this debut picture book by Philip 
Bunting is destined to become a classic. 

 

 
 
What’s happening in the Library? 
From the Librarian 

 
 
Book Week celebrations  
 
Each year across Australia, the CBCA brings children and books together celebrating CBCA Book Week. During this 

time schools, libraries, booksellers, authors, illustrators and children celebrate Australian children's literature. 
 

At JJ Cahill Memorial High, we celebrated great literature by dressing up as our favourite characters (pictured) and we 
had a famous Australian author, Megan Jacobson talk to us about the amazing craft of writing. She inspired us with 

her story and encouraged writers at JJ Cahill to be passionate and courageous in all aspects of their lives.  
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New eBooks!      

 
 

Are We All Lemmings & Snowflakes by Holly Bourne 
 
Welcome to Camp Reset, a summer camp with a difference. A place offering a shot at 
“normality” for Olive, a girl on the edge, and for the new friends she never expected to 

make – who each have their own reasons for being there. Luckily Olive has a plan to solve 

all their problems. But how do you fix the world when you can’t fix yourself? 

 
My Secret Youtube Life by Charlotte Seager 
 
What if your favourite YouTuber’s life was a lie? What if you 
were the one to expose it? YouTuber LilyLoves has an amazing 

life: a rockstar boyfriend, a totally Insta-worthy London flat 
and a collection of beauty products that seems to grow daily 

(thanks, PO Box). 

 
Sixteen-year-old Melissa’s life is way less amazing – LilyLoves is the only thing getting her 

through it. She’s Lily’s biggest fan and spends hours each night watching her videos and 
liking her posts. Melissa wants that life for herself – or at least to look like she has it . . . 

As Melissa starts to grow in confidence – and followers - she discovers a crushing secret 
about Lily – the ultimate YouTube lie. Does she share Lily’s secret and crush her fame? Or 

will they both continue to live a lie – both online and off? 

 

 
 
Open Your Mind. Learn to deal with the big stuff in life by Gemma Cairney 
 
Full of honest and practical advice from Gemma Cairney and a whole host of trained 

professionals and real people, Open Your Mind is the best friend of a book everyone needs. 

From stress, trauma and anxiety, to your place in the world and everything in between. 
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 2015 How to access these eBooks 

JJ has an exclusive eBook collection for all students. Thousands of your 

favourite books and new releases are free for you to read on your smart 
phone or your tablet.  

1. Go the your app store and type in eplatform by wheelers  
2. Download the app      

3. Click on “Find your library” and type in J J Cahill 

4. START BROWSING and ENJOY  
 

JJ Cahill Library Promotes LGBTQIA Inclusive Education 
 
At JJ Cahill we are committed to protecting the rights of all LGBTQIA 

(Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transsexual, Queer/Questioning, Intersex, 

Asexual/Allied) people.We promote inclusive education for all members 
of our community and one way we are doing this is by recognising and 

providing resources related to LGBTQIA. 
 

Libraries play an important role for heterosexual and LGBTQIA 
individuals looking to find information about coming out, health, and 

family topics, as well as leisure reading.  

 
We have an LGBTQIA section in our library that: 

 introduces teens of all sexualities to well-written, 

entertaining, and positive representations of LGBTQIA 
characters and 

 Draws attention to the fact that the library is a supportive, 

inclusive space for everyone. 

 
Through education, support and inclusivity, JJ Cahill promotes 

healthy attitudes to issues related to people of diverse 
sexuality and gender. These are just come of the LGBTQIA 

books we have available in our library 
 

More Chromebooks coming our way! 

 
JJ Cahill Memorial High School is investing in the most 

accessible, fast and efficient learning technologies for our 

learning spaces. By the end of the year we will have a full class 
set of touch screen Chromebooks in the library. This secures a 

library space that is flexible and focuses on 21st century 

learning.  

 
Chess Club 
Join the chess club on Friday lunch times in the library to enjoy some healthy competition.  

 

Homework Club  
Join us in the library on Monday afternoons from 3:05pm to 4:30pm. 
 

New students 
Having trouble logging into your student email or computers at JJ Cahill? If this is you, please see Mrs Long in the 

library. I am the person who can check your username, email and reset your password. 

 
Remember: if in doubt, visit the library! 

 
Tara Long 

Teacher Librarian 
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 2015 TO THE YEAR 12 CLASS OF 2018 

 
Congratulations on making it to this milestone!  

 

Thirteen years of schooling have come to an end and you should all be so proud of your achievements. I feel very 

privileged to have played a small role in your schooling journey as your Year Adviser from Years 8 to 12. I am proud of 

the young adults you are shaping up to be.  

 

As you head into your lives and the years unfold, inevitably more responsibility will come your way, at times stress, big 

decisions and uncertainty… Remember to be kind to yourselves. Remember to stay connected with those around you 

who support and love you unconditionally. Life can take us to unexpected places and your best defence is to stay 

connected, and talk to those who you feel safe with when things become hard. 

 

I hope you will all approach the final hurdle of the HSC with commitment and optimism, and as you venture out into 

the big world post-HSC, keep an open mind to all the opportunities that I know will head your way. Graduation is such 

an exciting and momentous time. I am sure you will look back on your time at JJ and smile, while remembering these 

days as some of the best of your life! 

 

You are the creators of your own lives and the excitement of the adventure ahead belongs to you. Year 12, 2018 - I 

wish you every possible happiness!  

 

Here are some resources and organisations that may help you in the weeks before the HSC and beyond for further 

support and advice for life after school:  

 

 
 

Maria Perez 

Year 12 Adviser  
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 2015 IT’S BEEN A BIG TERM FOR YEAR 11! 

 

The cohort started off the term with a nice 

retreat along the Hawkesbury River for the 
Crossroads Camp. Students who attended 

the camp learned about the challenges and 
responsibilities of adulthood and engaged in 

other activities such as rock climbing and 

kayaking. 
 

As the term closes, it’s important for Year 11 
to recognise that their HSC begins from 

the beginning of next term. They are advised 
to return to school with a growth mindset 

and strive to achieve their absolute best in 

the first term of their HSC year.  
 

Finally, congratulations goes to Angelica 
Papadopoulos for her wonderful article on 

Big Night Out, recently published in the 

Southern Courier (pictured, at right). What 
an impressive achievement! 

 
Stephen Theodorou, 

Year 11 Adviser 

 

 

A BUSY TERM AHEAD FOR 

YEAR 10 
 

A busy term awaits Year 10 with several 
events happening. Final subject selections 

will be made for Stage 6. Following this will 

be the yearly examination period where 
Year 10 will sit their final exams for each 

course.  
 

I encourage all students to prepare by engaging in a regular study routine in order to achieve their best.  

 
Following the examination period, there will be a series of events for Year 10. They will be completing their end of 

year activities which include:  
 

 All My Own Work  

 Peer support training  

 Team building 

 Stage 6 preparation 

 Work experience 

 Whole year excursions 

I hope all students enjoy the break and recharge their batteries for the home stretch!  

 
Luke McNaught 

Year 10 Adviser  
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 2015 THIRD TERM HAS BEEN A PRODUCTIVE ONE FOR YEAR 9 

 
Year 9 has had a calm and satisfactory third term. We’ve been working together to assist students in reaching 

personal goals, encouraging kindness every day.  

 
Year 9 students have had opportunities at UNSW, NSW scouts and made an amazing showing at Big Night Out X. 

Both performers and backstage assistants came from Year 9 for this years production and I am hopeful that this 
amazing attitude is carried through to next year seeing even more participation. 

 

A special congratulations to Raise mentees who graduated from this rewarding mentorship program on Monday 24th 
of September.  

 
It was an exciting opportunity for these students who have made life long connections with their mentors. Thanks 

goes to all the organisers and mentors who volunteer their own time to provide this program to Year 9 students at 

JJ.  
 

Have a fantastic holiday Year 9, ready to power through to the end of the year next term! 
 
Emily Lawson 

Year 9 Adviser 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS ON A GREAT TERM, YEAR 8! 
 

Congratulations on another great term - Year 8 have been striving to embody our school values in all areas of their 

schooling. We are looking forward to another positive school term as Year 8 prepare for their entry into Stage 5 of their 
schooling lives. 

 
Have a safe break and see you all next term. 

 

Petros Goudis 
Year 8 Adviser 

 

 

IT’S BEEN A ROLLERCOASTER, YEAR 7! 

 
Year 7, we have had a bit of a rollercoaster term. The closing of Term 3 presents us with the opportunity for a fresh 

start in Term 4. 

 
Lets make our last term of Year 7 the best one yet, by ensuring your are organised and have all of your learning 

materials and equipment for each day, embracing all learning, sporting and extracurricular opportunities that come your 
way, and most of all being kind and polite in our interactions with one another. 

 
Enjoy the break and I am looking forward to a positive last term and end of year with you all.  
 
Tamara Tickle 
Year 7 Adviser 
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 2015 SOME NEWS FROM THE CAREERS ADVISER 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

 
Year 10 will be commencing work experience during Week 8, Term 4, Monday 3rd – 7th December. Students need to 

ensure that they hand in all completed forms including the Parent Permission form (due on 3rd August), and the 
Student Placement Record (due on 16th November) otherwise the work experience cannot take place as these 

forms are necessary for insurance coverage to take affect. The Parents and Carers Guide to Workplace 
Learning was distributed to all students to give to their parents or carers. All Year 10 students have access to these 
documents on the Year 10 Google Classroom. 

 
Year 10, please keep those work experience forms coming in!!! 

 
Career Support Google Classroom 

 

We now have 79 students who have joined the Career Support Google Classroom and it’s hoped that more 
students will get on board. This is relevant for all school students to be able to self-access information that will help 

them with their career development. It’s never too early to investigate what your future career may be.   
 

   
 

The Careers Advisory Service website provides students, parents and caregivers with access to career information to 

help guide decisions about a student’s next steps after school. It is available year round. 
www.careersadvisoryservice.com  

 
 

Year 12 
 
Congratulations on making it this far. You’re nearly there, but there is still a bit of work to do (study and exams) so 
keep your foot on the pedal. By now you should have had a final transition career interview to help assist you with 

stepping out towards life after school. A couple of timely resources and things to keep in mind to further support your 
career decisions and planning; 

 Switch your education email to your personal one in the “Account Details” section of the 

myfuture.edu.au/userhome#/ website so you can access this site long after leaving school. To fully access  

 A reminder that you are able to access the services of www.jobjump.com.au throughout Year 13 (only 
available for one year after graduating, and not related to Year13 below). Please register if you have not done 

so. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.careersadvisoryservice.com/
https://myfuture.edu.au/userhome#/
http://www.jobjump.com.au/
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 2015 Year13 is an online resource for post-school options that specialise in Apprenticeships, Gap Year programs, Job 

Vacancies, Studying, Money Advice, Internships, and fun of life after school. It has a simple mission; “we just want to 

improve the health and happiness of all young Australians, and create a community where our generation [Generation 
Z] can come together to actually have our voices heard. By providing a comprehensive place to explore all our post-

school options, we wanted to alleviate some of the stress of young life”. year13.com.au/   
www.facebook.com/Year13au/  

 

 
 
Year13’s first research paper, ‘After The ATAR: Understanding How Gen Z Transition Into Further Education 

and Employment’ combines the fascinating results of four surveys into 7300 Australian high school students. ‘After 
the ATAR II: Understanding How Gen Z Make Decisions About Their Future’ is also available and you can 

access these resources here youthsense.com.au/after-the-atar/ 
 

Good luck Year 12! 

 
Mr Nathan Potter 

Careers Advisor 
 

 

A WELL-DESERVED DEADLY KIDS AWARD FOR JENNIFER! 
 

Congratulations to Jennifer Amponsah in Year 9 (pictured, right) 
who is a recipient of the 2018 Deadly Kids Doing Well Award. 

‘Deadly’ is an Aboriginal English word for ‘great’, ‘excellent’ or 
‘fantastic’. 

 
This award can be received by one Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander student from each school in the Ultimo region. These 

students must attain some or all of the following: 
 

- Attend school regularly 
- Completes set tasks (such as homework and assigned duties) 

- Has improved in their school work 

- Is achieving at a high level 
- Is a positive leader 

 
Jennifer is a dedicated student who loves exploring science and 

technology. This is a fantastic award to receive and it is well 
deserved. Congratulations Jennifer!  

 

Luke Mc Naught 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Programs Coordinator 

 

https://year13.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com/Year13au/
http://youthsense.com.au/after-the-atar/
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BSTREETSMART! 

 
On the 29th of August, 2018, Year 10 was invited to Sydney Olympic Park 

to the Qudos Bank Arena to attend an event held by bstreetsmart, an 
educational program on road safety designed to inform students about the 

risks and dangers on the road. The purpose of bstreetsmart is to reduce 
the fatality and injury rates of young people by promoting safe behaviour 

as drivers, riders and passengers. 

 
bstreetsmart is the inspiring initiative of the Trauma Service at Westmead 

Hospital, working with schools and organisations to get students and 
teachers experiencing and learning about the impact of 

dangerous/distracted driving and the consequences for those directly and 

indirectly involved in an crash.  
 

During the event, we witnessed a confronting live reenactment of a horrific 
car accident. 

 

We viewed the consequences of unsafe 

driving practices and watched as the 
passengers and and the drivers were 

injured on impact, and how emergency 
services handled the situation, the 

hospitalisation of victims and the arrest 

of the driver.  
 

For many of us, it was a very heavy 
experience to witness something so 

realistic. The crash depicted a common 
road crash involving young drivers, a 

situation that was very close to home and 

relatable due to their age. 
 

 
After the reenactment of the crash was over, we listened to many victims and trauma survivors of car crashes, as well 

as parents and friends of victims. This was extremely emotional and somewhat hard to hear, but also very interesting 

and fascinating.  
 

Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the whole experience of the bstreetsmart road safety excursion. It was very informative 
about the risks that come with being on the road as well as common things that cause accidents (phones, passenger 

distractions etc) and what to do if you’re ever in an accident. 

 
The experience has changed us all in a way where we would now think more cautiously, and act more carefully on the 

road. Simply because, at any moment our lives, or the lives of loved ones could end or change forever. So be street 
smart. 
 
Daniella Manning-Shlemon 
Year 10 
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NEWS FROM THE INCLUSIVE EDUCATION UNIT 

 
Discovering Egypt for a day! 
 

As part of our unit on Ancient Egypt, Students in the Inclusive Education Unit 
went to the Nicholson Museum in Sydney University and discovered 

mummies, artefacts and a Lego exhibition. The kids enjoyed seeing the 
Pompeii Lego diorama, and explored the beautiful grounds of the Sydney 

University quadrangle. We felt like we were in Harry Potter! It was a fun and 

informative day! 
 

 Let’s Walk and Cook! 
 

Students in the Inclusive Education Unit have started a ‘Walk and Cook’ 

program as part of community access. We walk through the local community 
to Eastlakes shopping centre, shop at Aldi and bring the ingredients back to 

school to cook a variety of recipes chosen by the students. We have made stir-
fries, burgers, pasta and muffins. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Enjoying our work experience! 
 

Students in the Inclusive Education Unit have 
started work experience at DSA in Mascot. They help 

to repack food and utensils for a selection of airlines.  
 

The students have been enthusiastic and have 

already learned a variety of new skills and have 
displayed an excellent work ethic! 
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Lots of fun was had at the sports gala day! 

 
Students from the Inclusive Education Unit participated in a Sports Gala Day at Rose Bay Secondary College with 

students from Rose Bay and Matraville Sports High School. We played a range of friendly games and socialised with 

our friends. It was a fantastic day filled with fun competition and camaraderie! 
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 2015 WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING IN TAS? 

 

Year 10 Food Technology: Summer Salads 

 
Year 10 Food Technology designed and made a delicious variety of 

salads for their Food Trends unit of work.  
The students made a variety of salads including: 

 

Chicken Casear salad 
Avocado and olive salad 

Fruit salad 
Potato salad.  

Students will now be able to make these for their family and 
friends. 

 

Ms Ng 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Stage 4 Technology (Mandatory) – In Their Own Words! 
 

Ms Prasad’s Year 7 group enjoyed making pillow cases this term. Here are some statements from students:  

“The experience was a lot of fun and it is exciting to have Textiles. It is my favourite subject”  (Metin Temurtas) 
 

 “It was a lot of fun to make the pillow 
cases. We learnt how to use the 

sewing machine. Now we are doing 
cooking practical, which is also very 

interesting. We made apple turnovers 

and enjoyed eating them with ice 
cream.” (Alex Lazarev). 

 
 “We enjoyed making pillow cases. We 

learnt so many sewing skills, especially 

using the electric sewing machine. 
Practical cooking lessons are really 

exciting. We made four different 
dishes so far and they were all so 

delicious!” (Sam Bulivakarua). 
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Year 12 Hospitality 

 
Year 12 Hospitality were assessed for their unit of work Prepare and Serve 

Expresso Coffee. They were all successful in making three coffees to industry 
standard within a set time. Ms Strempel travelled from Minto High School to 

co assess with Ms Ng. Here are the photos of the students in class with their 

coffees. 
 

Farwell and congratulations to Year 12 Hospitality. 
 

Ms Ng 
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